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Subject Matter

(With the consent of the Chairman and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item has been included on the Agenda as a Key Decision, although not in the Forward Plan)

The Director of Community Services reported on the detailed assessment of local air quality.  He informed Members that following an air quality updating and screening assessment, carried out in 2006, it had been concluded that, in addition to the Currock Street and Scotland Road/Kingstown Road areas which had been identified as exceeding the average nitrogen dioxide concentrations, there was also a significant risk that the following locations now also exceeded the air quality objective for nitrogen dioxide:-

The A595 Caldewgate and Castle Way;  Warwick Road;  A6 Botchergate and London Road;  Charlotte Street/Victoria Viaduct and Junction Street.

The Director added that where there was a significant risk of exceedance, it was necessary for the Council to proceed to a detailed assessment.  The detailed assessment work had now been carried out and it had been concluded that air quality objectives for nitrogen dioxide were not met on Wigton Road, on the A595 Bridge Street, at the junction of Dalston Road and Junction Street and on the A6 at London Road.  The Director set out proposals for declaring Air Quality Management Areas at those four locations.  He added that, following the declaration of an Air Quality Management Area, it was necessary for the Council to enter into discussions with other bodies, in particular the County Council Highways Department, to consider measures to reduce the nitrogen dioxide levels to below the objective levels at the locations.

Members in considering the report suggested that consideration could be given to including a reference on items considered by the Development Control Committee, to show the effects of any development on areas which had been identified as exceeding the average nitrogen dioxide concentrations.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the detailed assessment report be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 27 March 2008 and the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 10 April 2008 to enable those Committees to consider the recommendation that four new Air Quality Management Areas be declared by the Council and those comments be referred back to the Executive for consideration at its meeting on 21 April.

Reasons for Decision

To ensure compliance with Council's Constitution and with Government requirements regarding local air quality management.







